



Contains July 2016 Minutes

August, 2016

NO MEMBERS OR VISITORS SHALL ENTER OR EXIT THE CAMP VIA THE CHRISTMAN ROAD ENTRANCE. MEMBERS MUST ENTER AND EXIT FROM MT.PLEASANT ROAD.

BUCKEYE WOODWORKERS AND WOODTURNERS July 9, 2016

Anyone wishing to submit pictures for the newsletter please send them to the editor within two days of the meeting

*****Note****

November Club Meeting has been moved from the normal 2nd Saturday to the 3rd Saturday, November 19, 2016....

Regularly Scheduled November meeting has been moved to the 3rd Saturday of November due to Camp having high volume of campers scheduled on the normal, 2nd Saturday meeting date. December Meeting Date is back to the 2nd Saturday December 10, 2016. Hartville Hardware Tool Sale is on the same day. We will still be having a meeting at the Camp and there will be a few members at Hartville demonstrating.

BWWT Regular Meeting July 9, 2016

Respectfully submitted Jerry Schaible, Sec.

The business meeting for July was held at the pavilion on Lake Noah of the YMCA Camp Y Noah. The following items of business were discussed.

- 1. Pres. Rohr thanked everyone for coming to the annual BWWT club auction. He also thanked the Ray Marr family for providing the food for the days activities. It was noted that members were expected to pay \$5 for their noon lunch of hotdogs, burgers and salads, with all proceeds going to the club treasury. It was noted that we were attempting to recycle the pop cans and had containers for them at various parts of the pavilion.
- 2. Pres. Rohr made note of the fact that our website has changed its address. It is now located at bwwt.us. The new site is more user friendly and has easier to locate information.
- 3. Pres. Rohr indicated that all the work is finished on the changes to the bylaws of BWWT and he will have a copy available for each member at the August meeting.
- 4. It was noted by Pres. Rohr that Ben Fix has stepped back from his duties as a photographer for all the Show and Tell projects brought in by our members each month. These photos are then uploaded to our website for viewing. If anyone is interested in taking those pictures, they should let Pres. Rohr know as soon as possible. Ben has also decided to not continue in the role of Education Coordinator for the Wednesday night camper sessions. Pres. Rohr indicated that he would take over as coordinator for the Wed. night programs, to get wood blanks ready for the children as well as coordinating other duties needed for the program. Any volunteer help would greatly be appreciated.
- 5. The August demo will consist of Hoby Horn showing us how to make box joints. It was also noted that this will be a tool giveaway session.
- 6. The Sept meeting will be feature Joe Herrmann on turning. He is the former editor of Woodturning Design. We will also have pen kits to give away to members who wish

| to participate in Pens For Troops. The pen parts will be given out at the meeting and will be due back at the Nov. meeting. Also the projects for the Wayne Center for the Arts will be collected and placed in the show. George | |
|--|---|
| given out at the meeting and will be due back at the Nov. meeting. Also the projects for the Wayne Center for the Arts will be collected and placed in the show. George | Buckeye Woodworkers & Woodturners Newsletter |
| | given out at the meeting and will be due back at the Nov. meeting. Also the projects for the Wayne Center for the |

Raeder will coordinate this program. It was noted that we will have to move the November meeting back to the third week of the month due to the fact that Camp Y Noah has a very large gathering of campers at the camp during the second weekend. It was noted that this will conflict with the Hartville Hardware Tool Show at the same time.

- 7. It was noted that all members are to have a registered card number for todays auction. This can be picked up from the treasurer today. You will check out with your number at the end of todays session and pay for your bid merchandise.
- The auction had a very nice array of products although we had a small crowd of members participating. At the concluding of the auction, Bill Stone thanked everyone for participating and also stated that he appreciated the generosity of our members in establishing their bids. He noted that the wireless microphone that was being used today was purchased with last years' funds from the auction.

Page 2

August 2016

Calendar of Events PLEASE NOTE BWWT MEETINGS ARE HELD ON THE SECOND SATURDAY OF EACH MONTH BEGINNING AT 9:00AM

August 9, 2016....Hoby Horn Building Drawers with Box Joints and Christmas tree turning.

September 10, 2016....Marty Chapman project to be announced

October 8, 2016....Tentative Demonstration by Joe Herrmann

November 19, 2016.. Regularly Scheduled November meeting moved to the 3rd Saturday of November. Demo to be announced

December 10, 2016... Demo to be announced

NO MEMBERS OR VISITORS
SHALL ENTER OR EXIT THE
CAMP VIA THE CHRISTMAN
ROAD ENTRANCE. MEMBERS
MUST ENTER AND EXIT FROM
MT.PLEASANT ROAD.

BWWT Library Online Guide brought to you by the BWWT Club Librarians, Dirk Falther and Bob Hasenyager.

The online guide lists the books and videos that are available in our club library along with descriptions on the subject matter and other useful information. Follow the link below to check it out.

http://uh.cx/uVS1S

BWWT OFFICERS FOR 2016



President Richard Rohr 330-484-2830



Vice President
Bob Stone
330-928-3221
bstone@neo.rr.com



Secretary
Gerald Schaible
330-673-6512
qschaible001@neo.rr.com



Treasurer
Mark Stransky
330-688-1690
mastran@neo.rr.com



Librarian Dirk Falther 330-310-4570 dfalther3@att.net



Librarian
Bob Hasenyager
330-334-8314
bobhasenyager@gmail.com



Newsletter Editor
Bob Stone
330-928-3221
bstone@neo.rr.com



Web Master
John Adams
440-838-1122
jadams@nacs.net



Membership Admin.
Phil Brower
330-688-7244
fbtoad@aol.com